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“I am about to do a new thing; 

   now it springs forth, do you not perceive it? 

I will make a way in the wilderness 

   and rivers in the desert.” Isaiah 43:19 

 

This fall, our aloe plant needed to be repotted.  This plant had travelled with Steve 

and I for the last eleven years.  It had been broken off and used as needed.  It had 

seen seasons of high attention and use.  It had seen seasons of low attention, low 

use, and perhaps, low watering.  It needed a new start.  So, I found a pot from our garage and repot-

ted it.  I watered it regularly and keep it in a spot with some sunlight.  We have used a few times 

since the fall, but in general, I rarely look at it, except to water it.   

 Imagine my surprise when three weeks ago, I notice some non-aloe leaves coming up in the pot 

alongside the hardy aloe plant.  I asked Steve and the children if they had dropped any seeds in the 

pot—no one had.  So, after deciding to give the leaves an opportunity to show themselves, we 

watched with delight as a purple hyacinth peeked out from between the verdant leaves.  It seems 

that the pot I found was an Easter gift from a previous year that retained bulbs in the soil.  I wonder 

what other signs of spring will surprise us over the next couple of weeks.   

 As I have watched this plant, I have also thought about what God does with us, as individuals 

and as a church.  Do we not have times when we fill broken off and used, like my hardy aloe plant?  

Are there not times when we are very attentive to God and other times when we almost forget about 

God?  Do we not need a new start, from time to time?   

 God continues to surprise us!  The scripture verse at the top of the page is the prophet Isaiah 

speaking God’s words to God’s people, from thousands of years ago to today.  

GOD IS ABOUT TO DO A NEW THING!   

 Whether your Lent has been reflective and restorative or another day of trying to keep up, consid-

er that God may still surprise you with God’s presence.  God shows up in the most surprising plac-

es.  Do you perceive it?  Look around!  Listen closely!  God is near.  Let us draw near, again, to God.  

      

                         In God’s Love,  

                         Pastor Monica  
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March Worship at West Grove UMC 
Please join us in our worship service to be blessed by the Word of God. 

 

Coffee Fellowship this month is 

hosted by the Trustees Team 

Due to the increase in food allergies 

among the general population as well as 

our own congregants, we request that any 

items brought for the fellowship hour have 

a note attached if there are nuts in them 

(including coconuts).  Thank you. 

 

Second Sunday in Lent - March 1 
Scripture: 2 Corinthians 12:1-10  
Sermon: “A Thorny Situation”  

                                            Preacher:  The Rev. Dick Sarley  
Life is full of thorns and this reminds us that we 

are dependent on God’s presence and God’s 
strength each day.  

*Emergency Food Pantry Collection Day is on the  first 
Sunday of each month 

 
 

    Third Sunday in Lent - March 8                
  Communion Sunday  

Baptism Sunday ~ Peter David Guepet 
8:30  

   Scripture:  John 2:13-22 
Sermon: Spring Cleaning  
Preacher: The Rev. Dawn Taylor-Storm, District 
Superintendent  

11:00 a.m. 
   Scripture:  Luke 18:15-18 
   Sermon: Let the Children Come 

Preacher: Bishop Peggy Johnson  
 

Fourth Sunday in Lent - March 15 
Scripture: Ephesians 2:1-10,       
    John 3:14-21 
  Sermon: New Life?  

 

Fifth Sunday in Lent—March 22 
Scout Sunday  

 Scripture:  Jeremiah 31: 27-34 
   Sermon: Walk in the Light  

 

Palm Sunday - March 29 
5th Sunday Coin Collection  

Benefits Children’s Morning Out 

Scripture: Mark 11:1-11 
Sermon: The Lord has Need of You 

11:00 am Choir Cantata: Testimony of Life  

5th Sunday Loose Change Collection 

On  Sunday, March 29,  we will support our Children’s Morning Out Scholarship 

Fund with our loose change coin collection. Our CMO and Preschool is very fortunate 

to be able to provide scholarships for children who otherwise might not get this im-

portant head start in education. 

In the months that have a fifth Sunday, the Missions Team designates 

 a specific recipient of the donations collected.  

Thank you for your support and generosity! 

Save the 

date!  

New member classes 

will start on April 

19, 2015.  We will 

meet on Sunday 

mornings for 3 

weeks in Pastor 

Monica's office.  On May 10th, we will welcome 

new members into our congregation.  If you have 

any questions, please contact Pastor Monica or 

Melissa Jones. 



 Holy Week Services 
 

                              Palm Sunday 
                                  Sunday, March 29 

          8:30 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. Worship Services 

  11:00 a.m. Service features the Cantata “Testimony of Life” 

We begin worship celebrating the triumphant entry of Jesus into Jerusa-
lem and end with his betrayal and death on the cross. Services at 8:30 

a.m. and 11:00 a.m. 
 

 

 

        Celebration of the Last Supper 
             Thursday, April 2, 7:00 p.m. 

            On Holy Thursday, we will recall Jesus’ last supper with 
his disciples and his betrayal at the hands of Judas. The service 

will include a celebration of Holy Communion. 
 

 

 

           Good Friday Community Service                                                                   
           Friday, April 3 ~ 7:15 p.m. 

                   Hosted by Ministerium Church, location to be determined  

            

  On this evening, you may join residents of our community for a service of                     
                reflection and preaching by area pastors. 

 

                             

  

 

 

 

 

Easter Sunday 
April 5 

Sunrise Service at 6:30 a.m. 
On this triumphant Easter morning, join us to celebrate Christ’s victory 

 over sin and death at our Sunrise Service. 

Contemporary Celebration Service at 8:30 a.m. and 

Traditional Celebration Service at 11:00 a.m. 

Join us as we celebrate the Risen Christ this day with Services at 8:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. Christ has defeat-
ed death. Rejoice in his victorious resurrection for you!   

  

Nursery and Children’s Worship provided  

at all services. 
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EASTER FLOWER ORDER FORM 
 

It’s Easter Flower time and you  may order yours by placing  a check or cash in the 

“Easter Flower” envelope and dropping it in the collection plate or  the church office. 

Envelopes are available at  the   Welcome Center or from the Sunday Ushers. 

We offer Tulips in 6” pots for $5.00 each.  Lilies with 4-5 blooms in 6” pots are $9.50 

each.  Due to Easter falling late in the season this year, we are unable to offer Daffodils 

as a flower choice.    

Last date to order flowers is Sunday, March 29. 

Please designate below how you wish to offer these flowers,  so it can be recognized in the Easter Sunday 

Bulletin.  Contact the church office with questions or concerns.  

 

In Memory of_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

In Honor of_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

In Celebration of__________________________________________________________________________________ 

Your Name: ____________________________________________       Total Amount $______________________ 

24 Hour Prayer Vigil 
Friday, April 3, 9 a.m. through  

Saturday, April 4, 9 a.m. 
 

 Sign up for a one-hour time slot to come into the church sanctuary 

and pray for individual needs of our church family, as well as for 

needs of our community.  

 

If you have never prayed for an hour, that’s okay! We have plenty 

of materials to guide you through. You’ll be surprised how quickly the 

time goes by and how refreshed and energized you feel!  

 

Pink prayer request slips will be available in the weekly bulletin as well as in the lobby for you to 

submit a prayer request for the vigil.  

A sign up sheet is also available in the lobby to sign up to pray.  

P A G E  4  



 

              
                

Save the Date! 

Saturday, March 7, 2015 

West Grove UMC, 300 N. Guernsey Road, West Grove, PA 19390 

The Board of Lay Ministry will sponsor a district-wide training event on Saturday, March 7 here at 

West Grove UMC once again!  The workshops will be led by outstanding lay persons and pastors 

who will share their special gifts, talents and experiences, in transforming their churches and minis-

tering in their communities. This is a great opportunity to meet and network with other people from 

our district and share ideas and experiences. If you are interested in attending, please contact 

Melissa Jones.  

 

               Event Schedule  
 

 8:30-9:00 Check In and Light Breakfast  

 Gathering in the Sanctuary  

 9:00-9:15 Welcome  

 9:20-10:40 Session One Workshops  

 10:40–11:00 Break  

 11:00 – 12:20 Session Two Workshops 

 12:20 Lunch Available for Purchase 

 

Day of Event 

Hoagie & Bottle of Water sold by the Youth Group:  $6  

(Hoagies are not included in registration fee.) 

 

Registration Fee 

If registered by the February 20th Deadline is $10 (includes breakfast) 

Registration Fee February 21-28 is $12.00 

Late Registration After February 28 is $15.00 

 

GO TO THIS LINK TO REGISTER: 

https://southeastdistrictepa.smartevents.com/public/events/tools-for-ministry-2015 

 

Online registration is requested. If you are not able to register on line please call Lin George at 

610.436.4277. Please have a credit card and your workshop selections ready when you call. 
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CONGREGATIONAL WORK DAY 

SATURDAY, APRIL 11 

8 A.M.-2 P.M. 

What is it?  
It is an invitation to everyone in the congregation to come and help clean and brighten the 

church inside and out. 

 

Who sponsors the “Work Day” event? 
The WGUMC Board of Trustees are charged with scheduling maintenance work inside and 

outside of the church that members and friends can safely perform. 

 

When does it happen? 
Saturday, April 11th from 8:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. is the designated date and time.  However, 

some tasks can be done at your convenience.  The trustees need to know about the tasks 

you are willing to do at a different time. 

 

How do I know what needs to be done and whether I or my children can 

accomplish some tasks? 
A poster listing all the various chores that need to be addressed is posted 
in the lobby.  You are invited to sign up for those tasks that feel com-

fortable for you.  More than one group, family or individual can sign 
up for a particular tasks, so be sure to include your phone num-
ber, along with your name and chosen tasks on the signup 

sheet. 

 

What should I bring? 
Appropriate work gloves for the task you’ve chosen.  All cleaning 

agents and most of the tools are provided by the trustees.  
Trustees will call you in advance if they see a need for extra 
tools. 

The trustees will provide snacks and drinks for all the workers! 
 

Questions?  Call Vernon Ramberger  

at 610-869-3863 
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Annual Spring Rummage Sale 
Set-Up on Thursday, April 30, 9:00 a.m. 

Sale, Friday, May 1: 9 a.m.-2 p.m. 

Sale, Saturday, May 2: 9 a.m.-12 p.m. 
 

Household goods, adult and children’s clothing, toys, and lots of other “treasures” will 
be for sale.  On Saturday, all shoppers may fill a bag for $2.00 

Start saving your treasures!  A sign-up sheet for various ways you can help will be 
posted in the lobby in the coming weeks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Thank you to all of the many 

people who have stepped up to 

serve in new ways during      

Pastor Monica’s maternity leave 

and Donna’s unexpected time of 

surgery.   

 

You have model ed the church 

being the body of Christ, and 

we are all thankful for your 

gifts.  There were many who 

served in the office, visited 

those in need, and offered their 

expertise.   

THANK YOU!  



 

Care Givers Group 

March 11 @ 

 7 p.m.  
 

Caregivers meet on the second 

Wednesday of each month.  The 

next meeting is on March 11 at 7 

p.m. in room  #16.  Please join us if 

you are  caring for a loved one, close or from afar.  Find 

love and support from others in your situation. Thank 

you. 

J.U.L.I.E.T. 
JULIET…Just us Ladies Interested in Eating Together  

March 14 at 9:00 a.m. 

Please join this group of ladies for a breakfast time of food, fun and fellowship.  

We meet at Sunrise Café, 127 E. State Street, Kennett Square, PA 19348  

They have free parking in the parking garage on Saturdays.  Questions?  Call Margee Michaels or Chris 

Curtiss. 

 

 THE COMMUNITY 
CAFÉ 

Tuesday, March 24 

11:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
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The Community 
Café is a month-
ly meal ministry 
offered to meet 

the needs of our 
church neighbors, 

friends and members 
who are in need of or 

desire a time of fellowship and 
food.  The meals offered through 
this ministry are TOTALLY FREE 
and everyone is welcome! 

Please join us for a hot, delicious 
luncheon prepared by Chef Joe and 
served to you by the wonderful vol-
unteers from the church.  

Our lunch is served directly to your 
table, restaurant style, by our gra-
cious volunteers, so you do not 
have to stand in a buffet line! Res-
ervations are suggested, but are 
not required, by calling the church 
office at 610-869-9334 or e-mailing 
office@westgroveumc.org.   Walk-
ins are welcome. The Rover Bus 
Company provides local transpor-
tation for a nominal fee.  You must 
call them at 610-594-3911 to re-
serve your seat.  If you want to at-
tend the lunch, but are unable to 
afford transportation, the driver 
will be met at the church doors, 
and the bus fare paid. 

Thank you to Rev. 

Dick Sarley for his 

pastoral leadership 

and care during 

Pastor Monica’s  

maternity leave.   

Many have been blessed by his worship 

leadership, his humor, his compassion, and 

his care.  We have enjoyed his time with us, 

and we wish him the best as he returns to      

retirement.  We pray for him time with his 

grandchildren, spring weather, and lots of 

laughter.   

God bless you, Pastor Sarley!  

mailto:office@westgroveumc.org
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Children’s Clothing and                   

 Equipment Consignment Sale    
         

  CONSIGN Thursday, March 19th-3:30-6:30 p.m. 

    SHOP  Friday, March 20th - 9:00 a.m.- 6:00 p.m. and 

Saturday, March 21th- 9:00 am – 12:00 p.m. 

   (Items half price on Saturday, except if marked with a red dot) 

Profit Sharing:  Consignor will receive two-thirds of the total sales of their 

items.  Children’s Morning Out program will receive the remaining one-third. 

Items to be consigned:  Spring/Summer children’s clothing sizes newborn to 

size 16, toys and baby equipment.  We are asking that you be selective and do not bring 

stained or worn out clothing.  All baby equipment must be clean and in good working order.  

Children’s shoes must be new or nearly new.  Operating items and games must have all parts 

and be in working condition. 

Please contact the church office for a full consignment instruction packet. 
 

ALL ARE INVITED TO PARTICIPATE 

Volunteers are needed!  Consignors are asked to sign up to volunteer at least two 

hours during the sale.  Setting up and cleaning up are always the jobs that need 

extra hands.  Please see sign up sheets and sign up when you pick up your packet. 

**Consignors who are signed up to volunteer at least two hours will have the 

opportunity to shop on Thursday evening once all items have been distributed. Any questions, 

please contact the church office at (610) 869-9334 

Cookies, cup-

cakes, and 

brownies oh my!  
During the Children’s 

Morning Out Clothing 

Sale on Thursday, March 19th through Satur-

day, March 20th, a bake sale table will be set 

up to help raise funds for the CMO scholar-

ship program. Please label your donations CMO 

and place in the kitchen.  Donations will gladly 

be accepted Thursday  through Saturday.   

 
 

 

DONATIONS FOR CHILDREN’S 

CONSIGNMENT SALE ARE ACCEPTED! 

If you do not wish to consign, but would like 

to donate items to the Children’s Morning 

Out Toy & Clothing Sale, donations will be ac-

cepted through Wednesday, March 12th.  

Items must be clean and in good condition.  

Mark donations CMO Sale and drop off in the 

coat closet in the church lobby. CMO will 

then tag the items and all sales go directly to 

CMO scholarship.  
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March Soup Sale 
March 28th  

 

Ham and Bean Soup 

and Cream of Mushroom Soup 

 

$5.00 per Quart 

 

Orders are due by March 25th 

Sign up sheets are in the Lobby or 
you can call the church office. 

Pastor Monica’s Return 
 

We give thanks to God for health of Peter David 
and Pastor Monica.  We are looking forward to their 
return.  

 

 Pastor Monica will be returning to service on Monday, February 23rd on a 
part-time basis.  She will be in the office some during the week.  

She will return to preaching, March 15th.  

She will resume full pastoral duties on April 13th.   

Please continue to keep them in your prayers as they celebrate their new life 
together as well as for health.   



 
 
 

Crown Financial Ministry Outreach – Ed Samuel 

 
 
  
 

 

                  Our Vision is to dramatically and permanently transform the heart through 
                           a relationship with Christ in all matters related to biblical stewardship. 

 
We welcome the opportunity to help you, your church family members or friends on 

all areas of stewardship. Our focus is on Hope, Creating a Spending Plan,  
Getting Out of Debt, Savings, Investing, Generosity, Employment,  

Paying it Forward and what it really means to be Truly Rich. 
 

Our training is conducted at homes and churches on both 
weekdays and weekends. Classes range from 11 weeks 

to one-time hour long sessions. Crown Financial Ministries   (Crown.org) provides  
a wide array of on-line training and tools. A discount is available on many 

 items at checkout by entering discount code: esamuel  
 

Sample classes include; Crown MoneyLife Personal  Finance  Study, Creating a Spend-
ing Plan, Getting Out of Debt, God Provides (6 part series), Managing Our Finances – 
God’s Way, Employed For Life – Jump Start Seminar, The Worst  Financial Mistakes in 

the Bible, ABC’s of Handling Money for children to teens. 
 

We are a U.S. Non-Profit Foundation; solely funded 
through private donations.  Please make tax deductible checks payable 

to: Crown - USA and in the memo area write: CF – Samuel. 
Online, go to:  newhorizonsfoundation.com Enter:  Samuel 
under Search and then click on Crown Financial – Samuel 

 
Please contact Ed Samuel or Sara Samuel to enroll in one of our current or upcoming 

classes, order training materials, seek mentoring support or for more information 
about the Crown Financial Ministry Outreach. 

 
Project Leader:  Ed Samuel    484-340-0211   esamuel@samnovainc.com 

Assistant:  Sara Samuel   484-390-2877  sdawan@samnovainc.com 

Our Vision is to dramatically and permanently transform the 

heart through a relationship with Christ in all matters related to 
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Susan Paisley 

Parish Nurse 
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8 Things You Should Never Use Past Their Expiration Date 
  
When in doubt, throw it out.  With the advent of multiple cases of salmonella, listeria, and other food-
borne bacteria can cause serious illness or even death.  Remember sell by dates are not necessarily the 
same as expiration dates. 
  
Mixed Greens 
Mixed greens and bagged salad mixes have a tendency to carry certain bacteria associated with poor 
sanitation because they are handled so frequently.  Mixed greens also get a dark, slimy appearance as 
they expire. 
  
Fresh Berries  
Fresh berries can carry a parasite called cyclospora. Always wash berries thoroughly before consuming 
them and don't use them past their expiration date or once they begin to breakdown. 
  
Deli Meats  
Deli meat should never be consumed past its expiration date, even if it hasn't developed a strange odor 
or slimy appearance;  it can carry listeria, bacteria that can grow in cold temperatures. That means lis-
teria can thrive even if your deli meat has been properly stored in the refrigerator. 
  
Eggs  
The chance of an egg being contaminated inside the shell are very low but egg shells commonly carry 
bacteria.  If your eggs have passed their expiration date it's best to either toss them or use them for hard-
boiled eggs. 
  
Ground Meats  
Ground meats are generally more dangerous to consume post-expiration date when compared with 
whole cuts of meat; ground meats are handled more (including the grinding process) and may include 
meat from many different slaughterhouses - all this adds up to more opportunities for contamination. 
  
Soft Cheese  
Soft cheeses (especially those made with unpasteurized milk) can be contaminated with listeria.  With 
soft cheeses it's difficult to effectively trim away any moldy or spoiled portions.  If soft cheeses like queso 
fresco, feta, brie, or blue are past their expiration date it's best to throw them away. 
  
Alfafa Sprouts  
Alfafa sprouts can be dangerous to consume after their expiration date as well.  The sprouts need a 
warm, moist environment to grow, the same environment bacteria needs to thrive.  Since sprouts are 
most often eaten raw, it's difficult to eliminate any bacteria that may be present. 
  
Raw Chicken  
Consumer Reports tested 300 store-bought chicken breasts for bacteria; 97% of the chicken breasts 
were contaminated---not surprising given the conditions under which chickens are raised, and rising na-
tionwide concerns about antibiotic-resistant bacteria.  If your chicken is past its expiration date, toss it! 
  
Source: Living Well magazine, February 2015 
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R.O.M.E.O. 

Retired Older Men 

Eating Out  

Thursday, March 26 

  Remember,  if you are 
retired, then you could 

be a ROMEO. We get together to eat at 

Perkins on the last Thursday of each 
month. Call Roger Bates at 610-869-

7638 if you have any questions or if you 
are newly retired. Bring your retired 

friends! 

R.O.M.E.O. 

                

Retired Active People 

(R.A.P.) 
Friday, March 13 

12:00 p.m.-3:00 p.m. 
 

***ATTENTION RAP ATTENDEES*** 

 

 

Please join us for a presentation from antique 

appraisers Dolores and Leon Rowe.  They are 

lifelong residents of the area. They visited us a 

couple of years back at RAP And are coming 

again by popular demand.  Please join us for a 

pleasant afternoon of fellowship and fun.  

Bring your lunch and a friend!  

As always, dessert will be provided along with 

coffee, tea, lemonade.  
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Hear the Stories! 

Luther Class is for men 

and women who are  inter-

ested in coming together 

to learn the stories of the 

Bible. All are welcome. We 

meet every Wednesday 

from 2:00-3:00 pm at Luther Building #1 in the 

parlor, right inside the door.  Come join us! Bring 

your friends.   

If you have any questions, contact Cindy Haley at: 

chaley@zoominternet.net  



 

Once again, it’s time for our annual participation in 
Operation Hope Tote.  Look for Operation Hope Tote 
envelopes in the lobby .They will be collected during 
March and all items should be returned to the 
church by Sunday, March 30, 2014. 

This project is part of the Sunday Breakfast Mission’s 
Christian outreach program that helps struggling, 
homeless men in the Wilmington, DE, area.  For many 
years, the Sunday Breakfast Mission has been distrib-
uting these totes during Easter week.  West Grove 
United Methodist Church has been part of this Easter project for several years. 

 

Hope Totes are small plastic bags that are provided by the Sunday Breakfast Mission, and our congre-
gation has been filling them with new, unopened products, including:  toothbrush and toothpaste, 
soap, shaving cream, shampoo and conditioner, deodorant, lip balm, socks, brush and comb, tissues, 
shoelaces, hand or body lotion, disposable razors, mouthwash, etc.  The filled bags are then delivered 
to the Sunday Breakfast Mission and distributed as needed. 
 

These basic supplies can make a big difference in the way people who are homeless live and feel about 
themselves. 
 

The Hope Totes are available in the narthex of the church.  Please take 
as many as you like and return the filled Totes to the church by 
March 30. 
 
Operation Hope Tote is a simple but powerful way to help homeless peo-
ple and to express Christ’s love and the spirit of renewal that is such an 

important part of Easter.  Thank you for your help in this very worthwhile project. 
 

The Mission Committee 

An Email from The Les Family 
Thank you very much for your prayers. They are so needed nowadays. A lot of people were killed in one 
of the cities in the East of Ukraine, they were just walking home or 
were staying in their homes... it's very sad... Today is A Mourning Day 
for all the people who were killed. So keep us in prayers. 
My family had a great time this year for Christmas. It was so nice to be 
home. I am in Kiev now. I came here on Wednesday. For now I work at 
Kiev Bible Institute, I teach Bible Greek. I am also going to teach Bible 
Greek and English at the seminary which I've graduated. So I need 
more wisdom from God :) 
I told my dad about the Devotional Booklet you have written about. 
And me and my dad are going to write something for it. 
We always pray for you and for your church and we always thank God 
for you and for your help for our family. May God bless you all richly! 
In Ukraine this winter is not like winter at all. We didn't have much snow here and it’s not that cold 
outside. But Ukrainians are thankful for such a weather cause the heating got more expensive this 
winter and they can save some money in such a way. Yes, God is good. 
My parents are fine. I talk to them every day. They miss me a lot, my mom didn't want me to go to Kiev 
cause of this unstable situation in all the country. It's peaceful in Kiev for now, but our President told 
to try to stay home cause there could be some attacks. But everything is in God's hands. 
Thank you once more for your prayers! 
God bless you! Vira 
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Save the Date! 

4
th

 Annual SISTAS’ TEA ABOUT HIV 

National Women and Girl’s  

HIV/AIDS Awareness Day 

Saturday, March 7
th

 

2-4pm 

 

@ Milestone Events 

600 E. Market Street West Chester PA 19382 

Guest Speakers 

Music 

Decorate your table with friends 

Door & Tea Table Prizes 

Light Meal 

$8.50 per individual 

$68.00 for table of 8 

Make check payable to Church of the Open Door and place Sistas’ Tea 2015 in the 

check memo 

Send to: Church of the Open Door - 210 S. Broad Street Kennett Square, PA 19348 – 

Attn: Rev. Deborah Tanksley-Brown 

For early registration or information contact: 

H.U.B. of Hope HIV/AIDS Multi-faith Ministry 



300 North Guernsey Road, West Grove, Pa.  19390 

    Phone: 610-869-9334, Fax: 610-869-0110 

          E:mail address: office@westgroveumc.org 

   Website:  www.westgroveumc.org 

Non-Profit Organization 

U. S. Postage 

PAID 

Oxford,  PA 

Permit No. 906 

 

~ Open, Grow, Serve ~ 
At West Grove UMC, we love God by opening our hearts to Jesus, growing our 

faith and serving our community and world in His name. 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTEDPost 
Master: Send address changes to 

WGUMC at above address 

 

Office Hours: M-F, 7:30 a.m.-4 p.m. 

Staff 
Donna Fackler  -  Church Administrator   

donnaf@westgroveumc.org 
 

Betsy Smith - Traditional Music Director 

Contemporary Music Interim Director   

betsys@westgroveumc.org 
 

Sandy Deckard—Handbell Choir Director 
 

Jamie Lindtner - Youth Director 

jamiel@westgroveumc.org 
 

Melissa Jones - Member Connection and Small 

Groups Coordinator: melissaj@westgroveumc.org  
 

 Tracy McLaughlin—Children’s Morning Out Director 

tracym@westgroveumc.org 
 

     Maira Tena - Nursery Attendant 
 

Helen Carlin-Sunday Morning Coordinator & Office 

Volunteer 
 

 

Board and Committee Leadership 
 

TBA -  Administrative Council Chair  

John Boyd -  Trustee Chair 

TBA -  Finance Chair 

Jeff Curtis - Treasurer 

Sara Ann Ramberger - Financial Secretary 

Cindy Hoover -  Staff-Parish Relations Committee Chair  

Judy Gambill -  Education Team Chair 

Bill Jones -  Children’s Ministry Team Contact 

Susan Paisley - Faith Community Nurse 

Janice Bowers - Missions Team Chair 

Don Hurst - Hospitality Committee Chair 

Cindy Haley – Delegate to Annual Conference 

Roger Bates - Lay Leader    

Cindy Haley -  U.M.W.  President 

Open- Prayer Chain Coordinator 

Amy Castaldi - Nursery Coordinator 

John Gambill, Betty Mundell and Denise Byers 

Ad Council Member at Large         

The Reverend Monica B. Guepet,  Lead Pastor 

pastor@westgroveumc.org 
        

Rev. Jim Mundell - Associate Pastor, Chaplain at Jenner’s Pond 

 jimm@westgroveumc.org 

2015 


